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1. Division of PM&R Retreat demonstrates outstanding strengths across our division 

Many thanks are extended to the many very talented presenters at our Division of PM&R Retreat that occurred on May 

11, 2018.  We had a wide variety of presenters from across our hospitals and our community practitioners, demonstrating 

the many diverse strengths in our division as a whole.   

 

Special thanks are given to Gaetan Tardif who presented the keynote lecture reflecting on his many years of leadership in 

PM&R.  Congratulations are also extended to the multiple award winners amongst both the residents and the faculty.  

These include as below:  

 Jason Liang, Resident Research Synthesis Award  

 McKyla McIntyre, Resident Research Methodology Award 

 Pamela Joseph, Senior Resident Research Award 

 

 Dr. Cathy Craven, Award for Academic Contributions for over 20 years 

 Dr. Dinesh Kumbhare, Academic Achievement Award 

 Dr. Amanda Mayo, Innovator of the Year Award  

 Dr. Gaetan Tardif, Distinguished Academic Service & Leadership Award  

 and four Lifetime Contributions to PM&R Awards, Drs. Biggar, Geisler, Godfrey, and Jimenez.   

 

Dr. Ali Rendely and Dr. Jordan Silverman also had awards to hand out which included:  

 Dr. Kim Coros, Best contribution to the quality of the PM&R Program Award 

 Dr. Meiqi Guo, PM&R Resident Teaching Award 

 

Please don’t forget to register for your ORCID.  The instructions can be found on the enclosed retreat slides from Cathy 

Craven staring on slide 6.   

 

2. Welcome to incoming residents 

We are pleased to welcome our four new incoming residents who will be starting their training in July 2018.   

Our selection process this year was very highly competitive as it has been in prior years.  We are very fortunate to get 

four individuals who will be wonderful additions to our training program and to our division.  Their profiles are attached 

in the PowerPoint slide presentation to the newsletter and include:  

 Natalie Daly – Queen’s University 

 Alex McDougall – Western University 

 Linda Vi – University of Toronto 

 Melissa Weidman – McMaster University 
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3. Don’t fall prey to predatory journals 

Many of us receive multiple emails each week or even each day from journals soliciting articles from us.  The requests 

try to appeal to our ego and ask us to expand upon prior articles that we have published in peer-reviewed journals.   

 

Many times, the emails do not reveal hidden publishing or processing fees that become apparent only after the article’s 

submission.  In general, journals that we want to publish in do not reach out to us and request our articles, with the rare 

exception of invited reviews.  It is better to stay with well-known journals that have the standard submission process.  

There is a webpage (https://beallslist.weebly.com/) that lists predatory publishers and the same site which lists predatory 

journals (https://beallslist.weebly.com/standalone-journals.html but the lists are expanding so rapidly that you should not 

assume that these lists are even up-to-date.  To paraphrase a Woody Allen quote, “I would not want to publish in any 

journal that asks me to publish in it”.   

 

 

https://beallslist.weebly.com/
https://beallslist.weebly.com/standalone-journals.html
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4. Congratulations to CAPM&R Award winners 

We are pleased to see our award winners at CAPM&R this year.   

 Meiqi Guo won first place podium presentation prize for Paper of the Year for her article entitled, “Medical 

Safety Huddles in Rehabilitation:  A novel Patient Safety Strategy”.   

 Jordan Silverman won the third place podium presentation resident essay contest for his work on, “Upper 

Extremity Nerve Transfers in Cervical Spinal Cord Injury”.   

 Larry Robinson won a first place podium presentation for the annual conference on, “The Impact of Introducing 

a Physical Medicine and Rehabilitation Trauma Consultation Service to a Canadian Academic Level 1 Trauma 

Centre”.   

 

We hope to see many colleagues in Whitehorse, Yukon for the conference.   

 

5. Do you know your study design?   

Many of you may be wondering about the best description for your study design as you submit manuscripts to journals.  

Sometimes it is not clear which study design you have.  It may be helpful in these cases to refer to the attached slides 

from Mohammad Alavinia which talks about different types of studies.  You may want to especially review slide 3 

which provides a comparison of potential study designs.   

 

6. Congratulations to Shane Journeay  

We are pleased to welcome Dr. Shane Journeay to the faculty.  Shane was recently appointed as Adjunct Assistant 

Professor in the Division of PM&R.  He is based at Providence Healthcare.    Shane’s email is: 

shane.journeay@utoronto.ca 

 

7. Congratulations to Rajni Nijhawan  

Congratulations are extended to Rajni Nijhawan for selection as the 2018 recipient of the DFCM (Department of Family 

Community of Medicine) Award of Excellence in Social Responsibility in the fully affiliated site category.  Rajni will be 

recognized at the DFCM Faculty Recognition Event at the Hart House on June 19, 2018 for her excellence in this 

category.  Rajni may be reached at:  Rajni.nijhawan @uhn.ca.   

 

8. New dog breed discovered 

Many thanks to Nora Cullen who found this recently-discovered breed of dog.  Larry Robinson’s wife says she has one 

just like that!  
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Please let me know if you have items or news to add to the Newsletter.  Please also don’t forget to check out our Facebook page.   

 

 
Larry Robinson MD 

Chief, Rehabilitation Services 

John and Sally Eaton Chair in Rehabilitation Science 

 


